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    Vol. 32   No. 03     Editors:   Jackie Hodgkiss   Jackie.BCCA@gmail.com   &   Tom Lacombe   tomlacombe@comcast.net 

BCCA Board of Directors - 2024 
 

President    Martha Buracker        540-671-6349 

Vice Pres.   Mary McKenny         540-635-4725 

Secretary    Kristin Pence              540-230-1155 

Treasurer    Ian Fisher        540-305-7957 

Trustees      Allan Brockway       540 635-7783 

        Denny Pennington    540 635-5568 

        Wes Deavers       540-631-0016  
     

   Browntown Calendar 
Mar. 5

th
 Virginia Primary Election  

Mar, 8th & 9
th
 BCCA Yard Sale Friday and Saturday 

Mar. 11
th

 7:30 pm BCCA Public Business Meeting 

Mar. 27
th

  Wed, deadline for April newsletter 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

C-CAP Needs YOU! 
Just one shift – 3 Hours a month 

Please contact Joanne Koszyk 540-551-3815 

Or email ourccap@gmail.com 
 

Thanks so much for your help.   

     Joanne 

“Along the Gooney” 

Browntown Baptist Church 
browntownbaptistva@gmail.com 

Pastor:  Sherman Kaipha Brown 

Worship Service @ 11 a.m. Fellowship @ 12 p.m. 

Baptist Church provides food at the Fellowship Hall. 

Every Wednesday is “Free Food” for Browntown 

residents who need help with feeding their families.  

Hours are:  12:30 to 2:30 (for pick up). 
 

Cool Spring Church of God 
Pastor:  Jeff Fletcher 

Sunday School at 9:30 and Worship at 10:30. 
 

Asbury United Methodist Church 
Pastor: Taeshin Kim 

10:00 a.m. Sunday Worship Service 

"Limeton church is no longer within the Warren 

Charge". 

 

 

Browntown Community Center Association 
Newsletter 

BCCA Browntown Spring 

Yard Sale – March 8 & 9 

Friday and Saturday 

9:00 to 2:00 

We need donations!  And if you want 

to rent a table for yourself, contact 

Patsy Pennington at 540-635-5568.  

Space for personal tables is very 

limited inside, but outside we have lots 

of space, just dress warmly.   

We will take clothes, furniture, tools, 

dishes, linens and even Christmas 

decorations that you don’t use or need 

anymore. 

 
 

 

Izaak Walton League 
The Warren County Izaak Walton League is 

conducting a litter pickup on Browntown Road 

ahead of the Redbud Festival, Sunday April 14th at 

1:00pm.  We meet in the parking lot of the Church of 

Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints at the Highway 340 

end of the road.  We have orange bags, reflective 

vests, and pickup tools.  We put out two VDOT 

"Litter Pickup Crew Working" signs to alert drivers 

to our presence.  Children are welcome if 

accompanied by a parent.  You do not need to be a 

member of the IWL to participate. Please help out to 

put our best foot forward for the festival.  

We will also be meeting at the Rural King Parking 

lot (far end by the tractors) at 1:00 pm Sunday 

March 17
th

 to clean up on Happy Creek. Please help 

us keep trash out of our streams and rivers. Work as 

long as you can, but most events last 3 to 4 hours. 

Next time you see Dennis Mosher, give him a big 

thank you for ten years+ service in this position. 
 

Bill Lacy , IWL Anti-litter Coordinator 
(540) 2304511 nrwoodworks@msn.com 
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O.J. Rudacille Gen. Mdse. 
Phone 636-2149 

Sunday Noon till 4pm 

Mon thru Sat 7:30am till 5pm 
Mon thru Fri, closed 2pm till 3pm  

Serving Browntown for 132 years 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Phoenix’s Pet Care Services 

*Dog Walking, *Pet Sitting, 

*Pet Feeding, *Pet Companion 
Call or text 540-683-0601 or 703-399-1335 

Your Pets Will Have a New Best Friend 

*Guaranteed* 
 

OJ’s New Hours 

O.J.’s will be open 9 till 5 Mon-Sat and 

Noon till 4 on Sundays. Look for the 

Open flag out front, and a sign on door 

in case we have to close up for 

unforeseen reasons. Thanks again, Tom 
 

Leave Home a few minutes Earlier  

Please Slow Down, Enjoy the Ride 

 Remember, our roads aren’t 

designed for the amount of traffic 

they carry these days. I’m sure many 

of you have been going down the 

road and find an oncoming vehicle 

across the center line!! 

 Don’t forget -- area schools 

Are now in session 

 

 

Deadline for April 

News: March 27th  
 

Make A Note: Patsy Pennington is the 

person to contact if you need to use the 

Center. Patsy’s number is 635-5568 
 

Obituaries 
Kyle Wade Shelton, 34 of Browntown, passed away 

February 19. Kyle was born on December 18, 1989, in 

Front Royal, VA, the son of Amelia Poe Proffitt and 

Zack Richard Shelton, Sr., and Zack’s wife, Lua 

Shelton. Kyle attended Warren County High School. 

He was a car enthusiast and loved to work on cars any 

chance he got. He adored his nephews and loved to 

play football or baseball with them. He was a loving 

son, brother, uncle, and grandson. Kyle was always 

willing to lend a helping hand to anyone in need. He 

grew up attending Browntown Baptist Church where 

he was a member of the youth group, participated in 

numerous Christmas plays, and attended Bible school 

each summer. He would do anything to protect his 

loved ones and friends. The loss of Kyle’s life leaves a 

void in the hearts of all who knew him. Surviving are 

his parents, Amelia “Amy” Poe Proffitt of Browntown, 

and Zack Richard Shelton, Sr. and his wife, Lua 

Shelton of Yadkinville, NC; two brothers, Zack 

Shelton and his wife, Caitlyn of Bentonville, VA, and 

Blaine Shelton of Browntown. One sister, Kendra 

Corey, and her wife, Georgia of Herndon, VA, and 

three nephews whom he adored, Rylan Shelton, Reed 

Shelton, and Walker Corey. He is also survived by his 

loving grandmother, Berniece Poe of Front Royal. He 

was preceded in death by his grandfather, Kenneth A. 

Poe, and a close friend, Brendon Sullins. Memorial 

contributions may be made to Browntown Baptist 

Church Memorial Fund, c/o Michelle Alles,  

12 Browntown Road, Browntown, VA 22610. 

 

Hugh Joseph “Joe” Henry Jr., 88, of Browntown, 

passed away on February 20. at Shenandoah Senior 

Living. A celebration of life will take place at a later 

date. Mr. Henry was born on May 18, 1935, in Atlanta, 

Georgia to the late Hugh Henry, Sr. and Bertha Leu 

Harper.  He was also preceded in death by his wife, 

Pauline Devlin Henry.  He was the former owner of 

H.J. Plastering and Stucco.  After retirement, he 

moved to Browntown and fell in love with the area.  

He was an avid hunter and fisherman. Survivors 

include his daughter, Barbara S. Henry; a friend who 

was like a son, Joe Marcus; a close friend, Barbara 

Marcus and numerous in-laws, nieces, and nephews. In 

lieu of flowers, memorial donations may be made to 

the Humane Society of Warren County, 1245 Progress 

Drive, Front Royal, Virginia 22630. 
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These stories appeared in the Warren Sentinel giving us an idea of what a bustling place Browntown was in the 

1880's. The Baublitz Store existed until about 1900, then purchased by Rene Cooper. He ran the store until O.J. 

and Annice bought it in 1930. The Rudacilles rented the store for a few years to K.D. Updike, then took over in 

1934. The other stores closed, as the Browntown Boom ended, after both the tannery and the stave factory 

closed up shop. 
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Northern Shenandoah Valley Master Gardener Association (NSVMGA) 
 
Stop by and meet your certified Extension Master Gardeners who advise and educate the public on gardening and 
horticulture.  "Ask a Master Gardener" EMG office is located in the Government center and hours are every Monday, 
10:00am - 1:00pm, April thru October. 
The 2025 classes for NSVMGA will be held in Warren County (STAY TUNED) on how to apply to the program, costs, 
curriculums, procedures and requirements.  
 

Also we will be at the RedBud Festival, April 20, 2024, where we plan on having a table & tent for this event. 
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MARCH, 2024 UPDATE - THE BEARR GROUP 

“KEEPING OUR COMMUNITY SAFE” 
 

THE BEARR GROUP IS NOW ONLINE at BEARRGroup.com 
 

Facebook: BEARR Group    Instagram: @bearr_group     Twitter: @bearr_group 
_______________________________________________________________ 

 

911 REFLECTIVE SIGNS  -- HAVE YOU GOT YOURS YET?             
These signs are invaluable to first-responders trying to find your house in an emergency. 

Cost: $25 (payable on delivery) 
Order yours at BEARRGroup.com or email Chris Lewis at chris@BEARRGroup.com or call 540-313-6185. 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

4 P.M. BURNING LAW IN EFFECT 

FEBRUARY 15 to APRIL 30     MAXIMUM FINE $500.00 
 

 

 

1. No burning until AFTER 4.00 pm within 300 ft of woodland or brushland leading into woodlands 
2. Fire must be attended at all times within 150 ft of woodland or brushland leading into woodland 
3. No fuel may be added or fire rekindled after midnight 
4. Law applies to: camp fires, warming fires, brush piles, household trash, stumps, fields of 

broomstraw and brush or anything capable of spreading fire 
 

Violations of this Virginia law carry the possibility of penalties and, if the fire damages property,  
could result in liability for the cost of suppressing the fire and damage done. 

 

RECOMMENDED: PHONE BEFORE YOU BURN! 

Call Warren County Communications Center at 540-635-4128 to let them know you are planning to start burning brush. 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 

CHIMNEY FIRES ARE ON THE RISE IN OUR AREA! 
1. Evacuate the house immediately and call 911  

2. Do not attempt to extinguish the fire yourself:  

3. Prevent further fuel supply: If possible, close the fireplace damper to restrict airflow  

4. Cooperate with firefighters: Provide them with information about the chimney and 

any potential hazards. 

 

MORE ON HOW TO PREVENT THEM + WHAT TO DO IF YOUR CHIMNEY CATCHES FIRE: 

 

https://orion180.com/prevent-chimney-fires-this-winter-a-how-to-guide-to-safety-and-preparedness/ 
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Browntown Community Center Assoc. 

96 Browntown Road 

Browntown, VA  22610 

Return Service Requested 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

NON-PROFIT 

ORGANIZATION 

BCCA 

PERMIT #011 

Postal Customer 

Bentonville, VA 22610 
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Eva Mae Compton, died May 15, 2013 at the age of 80. Eva lived all her life in Browntown. A very simple 

life, you might say she lived very much like her parents did. The painting is the view from her porch, as 

depicted by local artist Dick Richardson. For better or worse, that view is changing rapidly.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


